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The Board of County Commissioners met in a regular session on Wednesday, May 8, 2024. Commissioner
Culbertson, Commissioner Kaaz, Commissioner Mike Smith, Commissioner Doug Smith and
Commissioner Stieben are present; Also present: Mark Loughry, County Administrator; David Van Parys,
Senior County Counselor; Misty Brown, Deputy County Counselor; Aaron Yoakam, Building and Grounds
Director; Janet Klasinski, County Clerk; Edd Hingula, Leavenworth City Commission; Penny Holler,
Leavenworth City Assistant Manager; John Richmeier, Leavenworth Times
Residents: Joe Herring
PUBLIC COMMENT:
There were no public comments.
ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS:
April Swartz with Varney and Associates gave the Board an overview of the Leavenworth County Audit.
A motion was made by Commissioner Kaaz and seconded by Commissioner Mike Smith to accept the
consent agenda for Wednesday, May 8, 2024.

Motion passed, 5-0.
Aaron Yoakam requested approval of a rent rate increase for non-tenants at the Justice Center.
A motion was made by Commissioner Doug Smith and seconded by Commissioner Mike Smith to direct
staff to notify non-County affiliated tenants of the rate increase at the Justice Center to be $8.50 in
addition to an annual CIP not to exceed 4%.

Motion passed, 5-0.

Commissioners Stieben and Doug Smith met with legislators on Monday to discuss taxes.

Commissioner Kaaz attended CASA night at the races. Commissioners Kaaz and Mike Smith attended the
Lansing Education Foundation event.

Commissioner Mike Smith attended the fishing derby in Lansing.

A motion was made by Commissioner Mike Smith and seconded by Commissioner Kaaz to adjourn.
Motion passed, 5-0.

The Board adjourned at 10:02 a.m.



